MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD Feb. 21, 2010
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181-5318
NOTE: Mailing Address- General Service Office, Grand Central Station Box 459, New York, NY. 10163
NOTE: Mailing Address- N.I.A. Treasurer, Northern Illinois Area, Ltd., P.O. Box 3926, St. Charles, IL  60174-9084
NOTE:  NIA web site: www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING


Bob M.,   Mike O.,   Steve T.,  Art C.,   Walt K.,   Jeane M.,   Eileen C.,   Michael D.,    Linda B.,   John P.,  Carol M.,  

Ed R.,  John S.,  Karol S.,   Ken B.,    Terry H.,   Jamie C.,   
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 12 Tradition and 12TH Concept.

Basket passed for the 7th tradition.  
In the absence of a DCM, Bob M. chaired meeting.

INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSR’s?-  Jamie C., Home at Last, Mon., 6:30,  First Congregational, Elmhurst
Visitors?  - Visitors from District 28 with fliers for NIA Spring Conference .John and Dick
Anniversaries?-  Steve, 7 years ….Carol, 18 months
OFFICERS REPORTS
Secretary:  Minutes were presented and accepted.  Also sent by email for review.  Brief discussion regarding need for assistance in updating various rosters and meeting schedules.
Treasurer:  Steve reports Opening Balance of $833.74.  Total inflow of $248.52. Closing Balance of $1124.22.  Income was $936.00 with expenses of $448.55.
DCM:   Position open. 
 have copies of self supporting cards to bring to your groups stating the importance of the 7th ou one.th thwe MAy oblem and wiGSR REPORTS:   
COMMITTEE REPORTS

ANSWERING SERVICE:  Art reports Answering Service budget is in the black for the month.  Art did, however, loan the Answering Service $500 to pay outstanding bills.  Some $495 was contributed by groups, $468 for expenses. Some $238 paid to AT&T,  $250 for rent.  The milestone of 200 calls was reached and Art believes the A.S. appears to be providing a better service to callers than TeleAssist judging from comments and responses. Art discussed how the computer takes calls when the office is closed. Also discussed, the need for more groups to contribute on a regular basis.  If every group contributed $10 per month we would have $900 to cover the expenses. Office is staffed completely, although three or four volunteers are completing double shifts.  Walt K. stood for the Alternate position of the committee and was approved. Art is also in communication with AT&T to reduce costs but every plan had difficulties and unnecessary requirements which were not worth the expense.  Art also mentioned additional meeting directories can be picked up at the Answering Service office.  John reported the groups could send contributions to the Answering Service to P.O. Box 3665, Villa Park, IL 60181.
CORRECTIONS:  No report.
LCM:   Eileen and Mike have been attending various meetings and have developed folders on service work, sign up sheets for various activities, various fliers re: alcoholism, lists of Open AA meetings, and envelopes to enable easier contributions to D41.
TREATMENT:  John reports continuing work with SHARE and Cornell to address the need for follow-up activities with persons leaving treatment but having difficulty getting to meetings.  Funds are also needed for more Big Books which will be addressed and funds taken from budget.
WORKSHOP:  Jackie presented the flier for the first workshop since her involvement with the committee. Workshop will be March 20th and will focus on finding answers to problems and difficult situations in The Big Book.  As much help as possible is needed to distribute the flier either at groups, or through email. Brief discussion on expenses and the ordering of pizzas.
PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Art brought a sample “advertising pen” for the group to look at.  This type of pen would be used at Health Fairs and for other events or situations may be helpful in providing information regarding a place to call for the still suffering alcoholic.  Discussion was tabled until next meeting.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  Linda B. brought applications for volunteers who would be interested in providing transportation to and from meetings for recovering alcoholics in need. The concept is that rides could be given to meetings and eventually the recipient could ask for help at the meeting he or she attends to receive rides in the future from group members.  Some 500 flyers were printed and Linda will work with the Answering Service to coordinate callers in need with those who are available to offer rides.
ARCHIVES:  No report.
LITERATURE:  Bob M. had no report.
GRAPEVINE:  No report.
NEWSLETTER:  No report.
CPC:  Jeane M. discussed further thoughts on a D41 website and how it might be developed. Format being considered and researched is the potential to have different categories regarding meeting schedules, brief descriptions of Alcoholics Anonymous and how it works, listings of events, district news, service opportunities, and the work of our various committees. Links to other websites would also be provided.  The website could possible include areas where security codes or passwords could be utilized to protect anonymity, special pages could be developed for those in the medical profession. Michael D. offered the website could be populated with the NIA website where interested persons could link to District 41. Further research will be done on this topic.
OLD BUSINESS:  Art C. received information from the 60th General Service Conference …a “Prep sheet” for the delegates who will be going to New York.  Local delegates will be prepped April 10th in Crystal Lake.  Art offered to forward by email the lengthy information to anyone who wished to read it.
NEW BUSINESS:  John and Dick from District 28 (Lake Zurich area)  presented fliers for the NIA Spring Conference scheduled for March 26 -28th at the Westin Hotel in Wheeling.  Theme of the conference will focus on working with other alcoholics. There are some 700 attendees registered for the banquet itself and there will be some 100 hours of panel discussions as well as continuous meetings. The “Service to Others” conference needs volunteers for the registration table on Friday.  It was suggested that registering by the website would be the fastest. NIASpringConference.com.  The Westin Hotel is offering some rooms for $89 per night.
If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 
Minutes submitted by Mike Oskroba.
The next meeting will be held Sunday, February 21, 2010 …. 1:00 P.M.  

